
   Briefly 
Anniversary card shower 

 Charlie and Gladys Kuntz will be celebrating their 70th 
wedding anniversary on November. Their family would 
love to see them blessed with a card shower.   
 Please mail your card to Charlie and Gladys Kuntz, 
Autumn Fields, 325 E. Orange St., Apt. #305, 
Hoopeston, IL  60942 

Honeywell brick giveaway 
 Hoopeston Area CUSD #11 will host a Honeywell 
brick drive through distribution on October 31 in the 
parking lot of the Hoopeston Area CUSD #11 District 
office.   
 The event will be held from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. or until 
bricks are gone.  
  Bricks are free and individuals will be allowed to pick 
up two bricks as memorabilia of the Honeywell school. 

Library reminder 
Hoopeston Public Library is open with curbside service 
only until further notice. Library hours are 10 a.m. to 3 
p.m. Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday; 
and 3 p.m. to 8 p.m. Tuesdays. 
 Curbside pickup and return of materials, along with 
copying, faxing and printing service is available. Please 
call 217-283-6711 during the above listed hours for more 
details. 
 No public computer access is available at this time. All 
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online and digital services continue, as do interlibrary 
loan requests. 

WMD winners 
 September winners in the Women Making a Difference 
drawing were: $50, in memory of Bonnie Wood, donated 
back; $30, Brad Hardcastle; and $20, Sandi Thompson. 

Vendors wanted 
 Vendors are wanted for the annual Milford Girls Night 
Out planned for 5-7:30 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 4 at Town 
& Country Events. For information on vendor space, 
please contact Karen Brasel at 217-304-6386.  

Miracle Tree forms available 
 Signup forms for Miracle Tree and Santa Cares, Too 
are available at Grant Township offices, 525 S. Market. 
The programs are for Hoopeston children ages 0-12.  
 Township offices  have reopened and forms may be 
picked up from 12:30-2 p.m. Mondays and Thursdays 
during food cupboard hours. Use the parking lot on the 
west side of the building and the wet side door. Forms, 
along with proof of address and children in the house-
hold, must be returned by November 12.  Late applica-
tions will not be accepted. 
 Applicants will receive a receipt as proof of signup. In 
case gifts are not turned in, the receipt is proof the appli-
cant signed up. This step eliminates fraudulent activity 
hat has occurred in the past. 

What’s Wrong with Thank You? 
 Something weird happened this week. I got a Thank You in the mail from a friend! I thought I 
was dreaming! Wow! 
 For years (even when I was a kid - a few years ago) Thank-Yous were very common. I won-
der what happened? You would think those two were foreign or dirty words. They are just not 
used enough! Perhaps folks don’t know what Thank You means. Maybe they grew up without 
birthday parties, weddings or Christmas. When did Thank You go away? 
 We are all very busy doing nothing or something we think is important. We enjoy success in 
our business or our life. We have a good education, we try and encourage others to learn all they 
can, no matter their age. There’s certainly a reason to say, Thank You to someone! 
 Now Bertha, when I get a gift or a letter from a friend, I’m sure they know I am thankful. I 

don’t have to say, “Thank You,” do I? The $100 question and a million- dollar answer. Don’t 
worry about being clever, you are in the company of kids, teens, grown-ups and old folks who 
often forget to use those two little words. 
  It is an example of how our attitude gets in the way of common sense. “They know I care. I 

don’t have time, they understand.” “It’s just words, no one cares about Thank You.” 
 Nothing can take the place of caring: for yourself first, your family second and then your friends. We get in the habit 
of thinking they can read our minds. A prescription for the failure of Thank You.  Just take a few moments and think of 
all you must be thankful for. My list is way over 50 Thank-Yous. For starters, thank you for the beautiful weather, for 
fresh garden veggies, and homemade bread and funny friends who make me laugh.  
 If you are anything like me, you love getting mail from a faraway friend or even the next-door neighbor! You take the 
time to tear open the envelope, take a seat, pour a cup of coffee, then you start reading. All of a sudden, you are smiling, 
and then laughing! Joy fills your space! Maybe you should call and say Thank You, or should you? There is nothing 
wrong with Thank You. It should be heard more often. It is just some folks who are not quite sure, but I am! 
 Thank You for allowing me to write to you!  

By  
BERTHA PARSONS 

http://www.justthefacts.net
mailto:publish@justthefacts.net


Weather 
 Mostly cloudy today. High 47. Tonight, mostly cloudy. 
Low 33. Tomorrow, mostly sunny, chance of rain late. 
High 56, low 41 
 For real time Hoopeston weather, visit justthefacts.net/
weather/. 

September 9 
 Jose Cabrera Jr., Joliet, failed to appear  at status 
hearing for interference with police; case sent to state for 
further enforcement. 

Obituaries 
 GAGNON - Anita Gagnon, 86, of Rossville, died at 
9:30 a.m. Saturday, Oct. 24, 2020, at Heritage Health, 
Hoopeston, Arrangements are pending at Anderson 
Funeral Home, Hoopeston. 
 WAGONER - Iris Wagoner, 88, of Rossville, died 
at 5:55 a.m. Saturday, Oct. 24, 2020, at Carle Founda-
tion Hospital, Urbana. Arrangements are pending at 
Anderson Funeral Home, Hoopeston. 

HELP WANTED 

Autumn Fields of Hoopeston is looking for CNAs part time 

hours, every other weekend and shared holidays. Please call 
Autumn Fields @ 217-283-2222  

KSi in Cissna Park is seeking a qualified Controls Technician for 
project site startups and in-field customer training for controls 
systems. The ideal candidate will possess excellent communica-
tion, electrical, technical, and troubleshooting skills. An under-
standing of PLCs and HMI applications is preferred. Travel is 
required. Apply online at www.ksiedge.com or send resume to 
hr@ksiedge.com.  

Vermilion County Animal Shelter is hiring kennel workers, full 
and part time available! Email ksnyder@vercounty.org or visit 
www.vercounty.org/jobs_general.htm for an application. 

Dogtown Heating, Air, & Plumbing is in search of an experi-
enced HVAC technician to help serve our customers in the area. 
Pay based on experience. Health insurance, Life insurance, and 2 
weeks paid vacation. We have a family atmosphere that serves 
our customers with honesty and integrity. Email 
brad.dogtown@gmail.com  

United Prairie-Hoopeston has openings for Fall help for the fol-
lowing:  CDL Drivers and Non-CDL . Please pick up applica-
tions at 18978 E 3850 North Rd, Hoopeston, IL 60942. For more 
information, please call the office, 217-888-0164 or Jordan 
Reese, manager, 217-918-2876.  

Mechanic wanted. Experience with heavy truck, construction, 
and agricultural machinery preferred. Call 217-474-8349.  

Cade’s Heating and Air HVAC installer/ service tech. must have 
valid IL drivers license and EPA freon license. Please send re-
sume to ramcade@frontier.com or 101 E Penn St., Hoopeston IL 
60942.  

East Lynn Fertilizer is seeking full time and seasonal help. Re-
quirements include at least a Class B CDL and ability to pass a 
drug test. Call 217-375-4225 or stop by 41284 S Main St., East 
Lynn, IL for more details.  

Teasdale Latin Foods has immediate openings on 2nd shift in 

both Distribution and Manufacturing. Pay to be determined 
based on experience level. Stop by the Human Resources office 
at 215 W. Washington Street, Hoopeston, for more detail. Please 
no phone calls.  

Aquality Solutions is looking for full-time delivery drivers 
skilled in efficiency, organization, and flexibility. Delivery Driv-
ers will deliver bottled water and bagged salt to commercial and 
residential customers and must have knowledge or be willing to 
learn maintenance operations when not driving. Apply in person 
at 102 N 1st Street in Hoopeston or call us at 855-692-7824.  

Full-Fill Industries Henning, IL, is offering many job opportuni-
ties for full-time and part-time positions. We offer full-time posi-
tions with a full benefit package. 1st and 2nd shifts are available. 
We also offer a unique opportunity to choose the schedule that 
fits your lifestyle - choose to work 1, 2, or 3 days a week. Candi-
dates must be 18 years old, and you can pick your shift. Machine 
Operators are needed for 1st & 2nd shift.  

We offer a part-time flexible work schedule for Moms & Dads 
who want to earn extra cash during school hours, with an. 8 am - 
4:30 pm schedule to fit the needs of your family. 
If you are interested in applying for a growing company, please 
apply on-line at www.full-fill.com go to employment or employ-
ment opportunities and apply as indicated. EOE 

NOTICES 

The United Methodist Women have some of their great gift 
baskets and other craft items for sale in Fellowship Hall, at 
Hoopeston United Methodist Church, 403 E. Main St.. Hours 
will be by appointment only, 8:15 a.m. – noon Mondays-
Thursdays. Call the church office at 217 283-6738, or Darlene 
Musk at 217-549-0082 to set up a time to come in. A mask will 
be required for entry.  

Get rid of unwanted  items fast with a  

Just the Facts classified ad! 
Email publish@justthefacts.net  

or call (217) 283-9348  

Classifieds 

Court Dispositions 

 Holly Irvin, Hoopeston, failed to appear at initial 
appearance for two cases of restraint of dogs by owner; 
sentencing October 14. 
 Darrell L. Estes, Hoopeston, appeared at status 
hearing for criminal damage to property; new hearing 
October 14. 
 Amy Nosler, failed to appear at sentencing for 
burning trash or refuse, found guilty by default, fined 
$180; status hearing October 14. 
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